November 22, 2013

Fire Prevention approves.

Hi John Martell, 

My name is Reid Emmerich and I live at 22 Atlantic st. in Portland.

I spoke to you the other day regarding a violation notice my wife and I received in the mail.  

I am writing to confirm that we have acknowledged the notice and are in the process of fixing the issues. 

I have been able to clear means of egress, eliminate combustibles close to heat source and have installed hardwired carbon monoxide detectors in all of our three units.  I misunderstood the requirement for hardwired smoke detectors in all bedrooms and had installed battery powered ones in the two bedrooms that did not have them.  I have since purchased hardwired photoelectric smoke detectors and have contacted my electrician, but I am requesting more time.  My electrician is a busy man, and my wife and I are expected to have a baby any day now.  

If you could please give me 60 days extension, I will take care of the issue, and contact you for a re-inspection.

Thank you for your understanding.

  


Reid Emmerich  

reidemmerich@hotmail.com 

22 Atlantic St. #1

Portland, ME 04101 

cell# 774-722-1650

